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March 24, 2010

Mr. Tom Fransen

Division of Water Resources

NC Department of Environment and Natural Resources
1611 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, NC 27699-1611

Subject: Jordan Lake Water Supply Storage Allocation;
Wake County Portion of Research Triangle Park (RTP South)

Dear Mr. Fransen:

Per the Division’s February 24, 2010 Jordan Lake Round 4 Water Supply Allocation Public
Information Meeting, we are submitting this Letter of Interest on behalf of RTP South. Wake
County currently has a 3.5 percent (3.5 MGD) water supply allocation for the portion of
Research Triangle Park within Wake County. Retaining our existing Level I water supply
allocation is essential to our ability to meet the long range needs of the owners and tenants of

RTP South.

Wake County provides water services to RTP South through an Interlocal Agreement with the
Town of Cary. The Town of Cary reports on RTP South’s actual water usage to NC DENR.

Our primary contact for this effort will be:

John Roberson, PE

Facilities Design & Construction

Wake County Office Building, 12" Floor
PO Box 550

Raleigh, NC 27602

Email: john.roberson@wakegov.com
Telephone:  (919) 856-6365




Contact information for our consultant that is developing the future need information is as
follows:

Chris Thomson, PE

The Wooten Company
120 North Boylan Avenue
Raleigh, NC 27603

Email: cthomson@thewootencompany.com
Telephone:  (919) 828-0531
We look forward to working with you on this important project.

Very Truly Yours,

MN U A%

Phillip D. Stout
Director
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